








Modern Slavery Statement - 31st December 2018 

Once a contract with a third-party vendor is in place, the vendor manager (who is appointed by the 

applicable Northern Trust business unit) is responsible for managing the on-going business 

relationship with that vendor (Vendor Manager). The Vendor Manager is responsible for performing 

vendor risk management duties and responsibilities as detailed in the Vendor Management Practice 

Standard. The responsibilities of the Vendor Manager include but are not limited to: 

• Monitoring the vendor against the terms of the contract and service level agreements; and

• Documenting, maintaining and reporting legal and other issues or incidents.

The level of oversight imposed on the Vendor Manager varies according to the vendor's risk 

assessment. 

Northern Trust is committed to holding itself and its vendor community to high standards of 

business conduct and integrity. Our Supplier Code of Conduct sets out expectations for vendors on a 

range of issues and includes the need to promote and respect human rights by working to prevent 

child and or forced labor and human trafficking in their operations and supply chains. The Supplier 

Code of Conduct includes a specific reference to the UK Modern Slavery Act. 

Under the Supplier Code of Conduct a third-party vendor shall meet the following minimum 

requirements: 

• Adopt sound labor practices and treat its workers fairly in accordance with local laws and

regulations;

• Refrain from using forced labor, whether in the form of prison labor, indentured labor,

bonded labor or otherwise;

• Refrain from engaging in any acts of modern slavery;

• Take commercially reasonable steps to prevent its own subcontractors and vendors from

engaging in any acts of modern slavery; and

• Notify Northern Trust if such vendor identifies any instance of modern slavery on its part or

on the part of any of its subcontractors.

The Supplier Code of Conduct may be found at: https://cdn.northerntrust.com/pws/nt/

documents/about-us/northern-trust-supplier-code-of-conduct.pdf 

If a vendor is found to be in breach of its contract, including in breach of the terms of the Supplier 

Code of Conduct, Northern Trust will engage with the vendor to remediate the situation. If the 

situation is not remediated, Northern Trust may terminate the relationship with the vendor and 

disqualify the vendor from participating in any future bidding processes for Northern Trust's 

mandates. 

As part of a pilot program initiated in 2018, Northern Trust engaged a third-party to review, 

evaluate and outline the risk posture for a subset of Northern Trust's key and/or critical vendors. 

The focus of this engagement was to: (1) identify areas where these vendors lacked the 

appropriate corporate social responsibility controls or failed to demonstrate 

compliance/adherence with industry established best practices that govern these controls; and 

(2) facilitate the prioritization of deficient controls identified for possible follow-up.
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